
ATTACHMENT 14 

LETTER FROM AT&T LEGAL COUNSEL 

Staff received this letter from AT&T‘s legal counsel via e-mail at 1:13 pm on Friday February 24, 
2012. Requests had been made by members of the public as well as AT&T as to findings and a 
recommendation prior to the release of the staff report. To be fair, transparent and equitable to 
all parties involved, no information was released prematurely to AT&T or other interested 
parties. In fact, all parties were told that the staff report would be published on the City’s 
website on Friday February 24, 2012 so that all interested parties may review it at the same time.  

On p. 4 of the letter, reference is made to a staff recommendation in support of the application 
and another reference is made to “Staff Report at 13.” Since information, a recommendation, 
and the report were not provided to anyone other than City staff and City legal counsel, staff 
has asked the applicant to provide an explanation regarding these references.  














